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WISH LIST
Long-term Lease (Woodlands Trail & Park)
Parking Area
Bathroom Facilities
Electricity

If you can help with items on the wish 
list or would like to make a contribu-
tion of your time, talent or treasures, 
please contact us at:

info@woodlandsconservancy.org or
504.433.4000

OFFICE 
1112 Engineers Road
Suite 21
Belle Chasse, Louisiana 70037

DELACROIX PRESERVE
700 Delacroix Road
New Orleans, Louisiana  70131

WOODLANDS TRAIL 
449 F. Edward Hebert Blvd.
Belle Chasse, Louisiana 70037
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•	 June 4, 2005: Woodlands Trail’s Grand Opening
•	 Developed 13 miles of trails with Federal funds via the Lt. Governor’s Office
•	 Restored 316 acres of forested wetlands with Corporate & Foundation funds
•	 Installed interpretive kiosks and directional signage throughout the trails
•	 In the past 8 years, 1,115 volunteers gave 10,164 hours of service
•	 32,651 visitors in the past 5 years
•	 Established the Woodlands Conservancy Endowment Fund at GNOF
•	 Raised $1.6 million to support restoration work and programs

May 28, 2015: Plaquemines Parish Council passed a resolution supporting the 
sale or lease of 250 acres of forested property (on which Woodlands Trail and 
Park currently exists) for a baseball complex.  

To voice your opinion on 
Woodlands Conservancy and Greenspace 

vs. 
a $22 million dollar Baseball Complex in this location, 

please send your comments to the Plaquemines Parish Councilman in your 
district and Benny Rousselle, Council Chairman:

               District 5 & Council Chairman  brousselle@ppgov.net

2005 - 2015 
KEY DATES AND EVENTS

District 1  jbarthelemy@ppgov.
District 2  wblack@ppgov.net           
District 3  klepine@ppgov.net           
District 4  ijuneau@ppgov.net          

District 6  cburt@ppgov.net
District 7  asalvant@ppgov.net
District 8  jedgecombe@ppgov.net
District 9  nwilliams@ppgov.net

Proposed Site for 
Baseball Complex Delacroix 

Preserve
Woodlands Trail and Park 

Bird Sanctuary



2015 GIVENOLA DAY
NATIONWIDE CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED

FUNDS PROVIDED BY TOYOTA MOTOR SALES
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Thank you to our generous 2015 GiveNOLA Day Donors 

     GiveNOLA Day is an annual 24-hour period of giving during which 
contributions to Woodlands Conservancy and other area nonprofit 
organizations are stretched by funds from the Greater New Orleans 
Foundation (GNOF) and its sponsors.  

    For Woodlands Conservancy, GiveNOLA Day in 2015 resulted in 
contributions from 61 donors spanning across the continent from New York 
to California. $10,800 were raised on GiveNOLA Day, May 5, 2015.  This 
figure does not include the matches to be received from Chevron Oronite 
and Freeport McMoRan’s programs that match employee contributions nor 
the “stretch” to be received from GNOF and its GiveNOLA Day sponsors.      

NEEF GRANT SUPPORTS ACTIVITIES

     A grant from the National Environmental Education Foundation with 
funding provided by Toyota Motor Sales allowed Woodlands  
Conservancy to provide a variety of activities at Woodlands Trail over 
the past several months.  The activities included Joelly Finley of 
Orleans Audubon Society guiding a birding hike, Dr. Bob Thomas of 
Loyola University leading an interpretive hike, Ken Redler teaching a 
class on photography in nature, Mike Biguenet teaching a class in wood 
carving and local artist Carol Patai teaching a painting class with 
individualized instruction.

     The photo at right shows Dr. Bob Thomas explaining one of the many 
wonders of nature found on Woodlands Trail.  The guided hike was vid-
eotaped by “Keys to Freeze”, a group traveling from Florida to Alaska to 
document important conservation work across the nation.  



FOREST RECOVERY - 10 YEARS POST KATRINA
         

On Saturday, August 15, from 9 a.m. – 11 a.m., Woodlands Conservancy will host 
an overview and discussion of the history of the forested wetlands known as 
Woodlands Trail and Park Bird Sanctuary, the impacts on the forest from 
Hurricane Katrina and the systematic assessment and ecosystem restoration work 
to restore the forest’s ability to provide habitat for wildlife and migratory birds 
and the hurricane protection qualities of one of the largest forested storm buffers 
between open water and the city of New Orleans. The discussion will be led by 
Dr. Sean Anderson, Associate Professor, Environmental Science and Resource 
Management, California State University Channel Islands and Katie Brasted, 
Executive Director of Woodlands Conservancy.

     The interactive discussion will be held at the Daybrook Pavilion located at 
the entrance to Woodlands Trail.  Following a presentation of the decade long 
ecosystem restoration and service learning work of Woodlands Conservancy and 
its partners, California State University Channel Islands and Oregon State Univer-
sity, a guided, interpretive hike through restoration areas will be held. The hike 
will include areas in which non-native, invasive vegetation has been successfully 
removed after multiple treatments and later reforested as well as areas that are 
still in the recovery process.

AN OVERVIEW OF ASSESSMENT AND RESTORATION EFFORTS

     The project was designed by 
Woodlands Conservancy and funded by 
grants from the Brown Foundation and 
Chevron Oronite. This is the second year 
Woodlands Conservancy has implemented 
the “Seeds to Saplings” project with 
fourth grade students at BCP. 

   Woodlands Conservancy plans 
to expand this work to additional  
classrooms during the 2015-2016 
school year.  As part of the Social 
Studies elements, the students invited 
their parents and local elected officials 
to attend the event.  The effectiveness 
of their effort was rewarded by the 
attendance of several parents and local 
elected officials including President Amos 
Cormier, Council Chairman Benny 
Rousselle, Councilman Beau Black and 
Councilman Irvin Juneau.

BCP SERVICE LEARNING PROJECT
     Fourth grade students from Mary Beth Newchurch’s Language and Social Studies class and Lisa Rodriguez’s 
Science class at Belle Chasse Primary School hiked to Woodlands Trail to plant milkweed and seedlings to 
enhance the habitat for wildlife and migratory birds in their community. The students have been learning about their water-
shed and growing and caring for the plants as part of a “Seeds to Saplings” service learning project. 	

Fig. 2.  Plot basal area of tallow in 
Woodlands Trail permanent plots.  
Treatments occurred between the 2009 and 
2010 sample dates and again between 2010 
and 2011 sample dates.

STUDENTS LEARN THROUGH HANDS-ON ACTIVITIES



WOODLANDS CONSERVANCY CONTRIBUTOR SPOTLIGHT
Thank you to those who have made contributions since our last newsletter publication.  We deeply appreciate your support!

Greg Abdelnoor	
Chris Adams	
Carol Allen	
Byron Almquist	
Rebecca Altobelli	
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wayne Anderson	
Sallie F. Arnoult	
Lawrence & Mary Balyeat	
Ms. Lisa Beasley	
Teresa Beauvais	
Ms. Lisa Benefield	
Dr. Donald & Monique Bennett	
John Bevington & Julie Meckstroth
Robert Bieck	
Jim Black	
Rudy Blanchard, MSM	
Dr. Barry & Helene Blank	
Richie Blink	
Harold Bouillion	
Mr. & Mrs. Camille Bourg	
Dr. Bill & Katie Brasted	
Chelsea Brasted	
Mr. & Mrs. Colin Brooks	
Andrew Brooks
Brian & Betty Butz	
Mr. & Mrs. Elliott Carpenter	
Mr. William Carter	
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Casey	
Suzanne Chabaud	
Jay Champagne	
Timothy & Karen Chauvin	
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Chernekoff	
Stacey Clasen	
Ms. Linnea Collins	
Judge Kevin Conner	
Kristina Crouch	
Cpt. Thomas & Linda Cruser	
Mr. & Mrs. David Culpepper	
Etheldreda Culpepper	
Phillip Deutch	
Dan & Bev Dreiling	
Chris Dreiling	
Lee & Nancy Dupont	
Lawrence Eustis
Richard & Janice Faust
Stephen & Janet Fedele
Joelle Finley

Martha Gunther
Ms. Margaret Gay
Mr. & Mrs. Covert Geary
Robert Gravolet
Ms. Alida Hainkel
Lee & Judy Hamilton
Rufus Harris
Ronnie Harris
Laura Hummel
Mr. & Mrs. David Hunter
Mr. & Mrs. Grady Hurley
Mr. & Mrs. David Israel
Karen Jenkins
Erik Johnson
Dr. & Mrs. Rodney Jung
Anthony Jurjevich
David Katz
Harry Kaufman, III
Mark Kaufman
Jacinta & Phillip Kehoe
Hellen Kelly
Tim Kemery
Don & Jenny Kennair
Calvin & Paula Klotz
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Klotz
Ms. Elizabeth Knauss
Dr. Barry & Gail Kohl
Amy & Floyd Kyle
Mr. & Mrs. David Landry
Robert Lemon, II
Wayne & Jackie Leonard
Dr. Cyril & Benita Lobo
Dr. Andy Mayer
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Mayer
Donna McDaniel
William McDonald
Fred & Cynthia Morgan, III
Mr. Jason Morgan
Mr. Stanley Motsinger
John & Janice Mulvihill
David & Wendy Muth
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Neeb
Rachel Nicolosi
Glenn & Nancy Orgeron
Carol Osborne
Frank & Anita Parker
Dick & Dorothy Piner

Genevieve Pope
Marilee D. Pye
Mr. David G. Radlauer
Samuel & Karin Rees
Alice Reese
Joseph & Jan Rice
Paul Richard
Carl & Katie Rosenblum
Lauren Rosenblum
Lindsay Rosenblum
Benny Rousselle
Joel & Cynthia Sacks
Dr. Ralph & Kathy Sagrera
Dr. Virginia Salus
Rob Salus
Ms. Catherine Schieffelin
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Schiro
Neels & Johanna Schutte
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Seale
Damien & Gail Serauskas
Jonathan Shelley
Matt Smith
Ms. Deborah Smith
Ann Stevens
Steve & Gayle Strom
Dean & Rosalind Sutherland
Mr. & Mrs. Shaw Thompson
Kevin & Lenora Tusa
Richard & Susan Tyler
Don Vallee
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Waesche
Phillip & Joanne Wagner
Borden & Sara Wallace
Jonathan Wallick
Windsor & Barbara Ward
Kathie Weber
Dr. & Mrs. Roy Weiner
Charles Whipple
Susan Whitacker
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Whitehead
Lucie Whitley
Mr. Ryan Williams
Ms. Toddy Wobbema
Flynn Zaiger

ORGANIZATION CONTRIBUTORS
Jones Walker LLP 
LA Sprout Fund
Louise H. Moffett Family Foundation
NEEF

Phillips 66
RPJ Investment, LLC
Raising Cane’s 
Versabar

AT&T
The Brown Foundation
Chevron Oronite
Cummins Mid-South
Daybrook Fisheries


